
Federal Communications Commission

Washington, D.C. 20554

July 7, 1999

Ms Lisa M. Fowlkes

Verner, Liipfert, Bernhard, McPherson and Hand
901 15th Street, N.W., Suite 700

Washington, DC 20005—2301

DISMISSED—WITHOUT PREJUDICE

Dear Ms Fowlkes:

This refers to applications, File No. 155—EX—PL—1999 for an Experimental Radio License,
and File No. 196—EX—ST—1999 for Special Temporary Authorization, which you filed on
behalf of Northrop Grumman Corporation.

You are advised that the Commission is unable to process the applications for the facilities

requested. Pursuant to Department of the Air Force regulations (AF REGULATION 700—14,
July 3, 1989), contractors shall submit frequency requirements in direct support of Air Force

contracts, through the Air Force representative, to the MAJCOM responsible for
administration of the contract.

Sincerely,

 

James R. Burtle
Chief
Experimental Licensing Branch

attachmenits:

 


